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As I write this and reflect on 2022, most of the country is 

under a deep winter freeze. The cars are put away, we read 

car articles, do our winter projects, and await warmer days. I 

actually enjoy this time of year as I catch up with old friends, 

enjoy holiday gatherings, and look forward to the new year. 

2022 got us back into some semblance of normalcy. Our 

attendance over the summer and fall showed that everyone 

was ready to get out and keep our club active and vibrant. 

Normal events of 12-16 people in attendance were now 20-

25 people.  

In October, we elected new leadership for the club. Karl 

Luketic (Maumee, OH) and Mark Hearndon (Waterville, OH) 

agreed to the be co-chairs.  Joe Mattingly (North Canton, 

OH) stepped up and agreed to be the vice-chairman. Mike 

Treece and Nick Petruzzi will continue to be the judging co-

chairs, Terry Buchanan as Secretary, Pete Hagan -Treasurer, 

Tom Fetchik-Director at Large, and Fred Richards-Newsletter 

Editor. The Membership Chair is open at this time. As you 

can see from the cities of Karl, Mark, and Joe, that this will 

be the first time in a long time that the core leadership is not 

from central Ohio. Thanks to these gentlemen for stepping 

up and taking these positions. Also, thanks to Perry and Sue 

Yasher for hosting the event and providing lunch. 

In November, the club met at Matt Lewis’s garage in Hou-

ston, OH. Matt does car transport and detailing for a living 

and gave a very informative talk on paint prep. Matt covered 

products and pads to remove swirl marks and had a demo 

hood to show various paint correction techniques. In addi-

tion, Mike Treece invited Bob Williams from Sidney, Ohio for 

a presentation on fuel injection units. Bob is a technical ex-

pert on the repairs and operation of fuel injection systems 

and held some Q&A from the people in attendance. In the 

afternoon, the club went down to Steve Glaziers shop in Cov-

ington, OH. Steve is a pattern maker and is a top restorer of 

woodies in the country. The club visited Steve a few years 

ago and enjoyed seeing his shop.  

The year ended with our annual Christmas party at Der 

Dutchman Restaurant in Plain City, OH. The club collected a 

table full of winter clothes for kids and we enjoyed a nice 

meal with everyone.  Mike Treece got everyone going with a 

corvette trivia contest. Thanks to those who attended and 

donated for kids.  

If you haven’t already done so, please remember to renew 

your membership for 2023. Check the website for Q1 activi-

ties. It’s super easy , just put in ncrs/hoo and our website will 

pop up. Also, commit to bring a friend to an event in 2023.  

Thanks is not enough to say as I write my last newsletter…

thanks to our membership who supported the club over the 

last crazy 3 years and  thanks to a  fun dedicated board of 

officers who always had the best interest of the club in mind. 

It’s been a great ride! 

 

Wes 
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Upcoming Events 

Below are the upcoming events planned, so far, for the Heart of Ohio Chapter NCRS 2022: 

January 14 Virtual Judging School—Corvette Dashes C-1 thru C-2 

February 18 Virtual Judging School—Corvette Gauges C1-C-5 

March 18 Chapter Meeting at Corvette Clocks & Gauges 

 2097 London Road Suite 1, Delaware Ohio 43015 

Visit The Events page of our Chapter website for up to date details.   

https://www.ncrs.org/hoo/events.html      

For full details on events please go to the Chapter events page: https://www.ncrs.org/hoo/
events.html  

Upcoming Events - Mike Treece 

Board Reports 

Letter from the Editor—Fred Richards 

Thank you for reading this issue. 

We hope that you will find that each newsletter is filled with 
educational information, helpful hints and tips, events, and 
news.  We want this newsletter to be valuable for you 
so please, please share your feedback and suggestions to help 
us improve.  

Tech articles can be sent to me via email at: 
Fred@98PaceCar.com 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncrs.org%2Fhoo%2Fevents.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7C9f55931cb5014a54cd9b08da0e80e65c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637838244141731305%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiL
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncrs.org%2Fhoo%2Fevents.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7C78ee44999d2e4cddd69f08d9cfa666b5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637769135857453763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncrs.org%2Fhoo%2Fevents.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7C78ee44999d2e4cddd69f08d9cfa666b5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637769135857453763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC
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2022 Heat Award Winners 

By: Terry Buchanan 

Volume 20 Issue 1 Q1 

There were 15 Heart Award Winners for 2022 in the Chapter 

3rd Year Award Winners – The Black Jacket 

1.  Pete Hagan 

2.  Karl Luketic 

3.  Gene Milhoan 

4.  Fred Richards 

4th Year Award Winners – The Gold Heart Pin 

1.  Joe Mattingly 

2.  Nick Petruzzi 

3.  Wes Wells 

4.  Perry Yasher 

5th Year Award Winners – The Heart Beat Plaque 

1.  Terry Buchanan 

2.  Randy Early 

3.  Joe Eyl 

4.  Mark Hearndon 

5.  Rick Pfeifer 

6.  Butch Price 

7.  Mike Treece 

2022 Top 5 Heart Award Point Scores 

1.   41  Mark Hearndon 

2.  38  Wes Wells 

3.  34  Mike Treece 

4.  32  Karl Luketic 

5.  31  Randy Early 
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Chapter Meeting—Perry Yasher’s Garage 

 October 14, 2022 

Volume 20 Issue 1 Q1 

 

 

Perry provided great hospi-

tality to share his garage 

for out meeting.  His wife 

provided a great lunch for 

everyone.  If you missed 

the lunch, sorry.  Ask Perry 

if there are any leftovers. 
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Chapter Meeting — 

November 12, 2022—Matt Lewis’ Garage 

Volume 20 Issue 1 Q1 

Matt Lewis presented on removing swirl 

marks. 

Bob Williams of Sidney Ohio presented on 

fuel injection units. 

Steve Glasier’s Shop on restoration of 

woodies.  
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Christmas Party — 

December 10, 2022—Der Dutchman 

Volume 20 Issue 1 Q1 
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Queen City Swap Meet—March 19, 2023 Volume 20 Issue 1 Q1 
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Chapter Officers 

Role Assigned Person Phone E-mail 

Co-Chairman Mark Hearndon  mbhearndon@aol.com 

Co-Chairman Karl Luketic  kluketic@juno.com 

Vice Chairman Joe Mattingly  joe@mattingly.us 

Judging Chairman Mike Treece 419-769-1269 mltreece@yahoo.com 

Judging Administrator Nick Petruzzi 216-926-1269 Nick.petruzzi75@gmail.com 

Secretary Terry Buchanan 937-429-3434 buchananT@sbcglobal.net 

Treasure Pete Hagan  petehagan55@gmail.com  

Membership Manager Randy Early 614-205-3833 rde1967427@yahoo.com 

Membership Administrator Randy Early 614-205-3833 rde1967427@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor Fred Richards 614-876-0679 fred@98PaceCar.com 

Webmaster Terry Buchanan 937-429-3434 buchananT@sbcglobal.net 

Flight Program Administrator Terry Buchanan 937-429-3434 buchananT@sbcglobal.net 

Activities Chairman Mike Treece 419-769-1269 mltreece@yahoo.com 

Director at Large Tom Fetchik  Duntov67@aol.com 


